
St. Augustine R. C. Parish 
 

Second Sunday of Advent 
 December 5, 2021 

 

          “Creating A Community Of Involvement And Evangelization” 
 

                                              Served by the Augustinian Friars since 1796 

 

St. Augustine parish is an open, diverse, and active Roman Catholic community rooted in the Gospel of Jesus Christ 
and founded in the Augustinian Tradition. We invite all to participate in our worship, service to others, and our 
faith development. These endeavors allow us to grow in the knowledge of God present in ourselves and each other. 
 

Our community joyfully welcomes all who are searching for a spiritual center to call home. 

National Shrine of     
Santo Niño de Cebú 

243 North Lawrence Street         
Philadelphia, PA 19106  
(GPS Address: 250 N. 4th Street)                 
 

Phone: 215-627-1838   FAX: 215-627-3911 
 

Website: www.st-augustinechurch.com 
 

Office Hours:   
9:00 AM to 5:00 PM  Monday to Friday 

Parish Staff: 
 
 

Rev. William F. Waters, O.S.A.  
Pastor (Ext. 110) 
pastorstaugustine@gmail.com     
 

Jacob A. Marquart, III, O.F.S. 
Parish Services Director (Ext. 115) 
staugustineparish09@gmail.com  
 

Jean Mangini 
Wedding Coordinator (Ext. 118) 
staugweddings9@gmail.com 

 

Kim Barroso   
Music Director  
kim.barroso@gmail.com 
 

Robert Zigmund 
Maintenance/Facilities Manager (Ext. 111) 
facilities243@gmail.com 
 

Tim Babbage 
Accountant (Ext. 116) 
timbabbage@hotmail.com 
 

In Residence: 
 
 

Rev. Paul Morrissey, O.S.A.,  spirhealth@aol.com 
Rev. James Keating, O.S.A. 
Rev. James Paradis, O.S.A., Prior 

 Mass Schedule: 
 Monday - Friday: 12:05 PM  (LiveStreamed) 
  (10:00 AM on Legal Holidays) 
 
 

 Saturday Vigil — Suspended  Indefinitely 
   

 Sunday: 9:00 AM, 11:00 AM & 7:00 PM  
(All Masses are LiveStreamed  

on masslivestream.com) 

 

St. Augustine 
R. C. Church 

 

225th 
ANNIVERSARY 

Philadelphia 

1796 2021 

 

 

Weekly Parish Rosary via Zoom—8:00 PM on Tuesday 
Meeting ID: 854-1235-0301  PW: 150408 

  

Weekly Scripture Study via Zoom—7:00 PM on Thursday 
Meeting ID: 832-4986-0935   PW: 025786 



 
 
 
 
 
 

Second Sunday of Advent 
Sunday, December 5, 2021 

- - - - - - - - -  
 

Monday, December 6, 2021 
- - - - - - - - -  

 
Tuesday, December 7, 2021 

7:00 PM  Advent Program—Zoom 
 

Wednesday, December 8, 2021 
7:00 PM  Parish Finance Council—Zoom 

 
Thursday, December 9, 2021 

7:00 PM  Parish Scripture Study—Zoom 
832 4986 0935   025786  

 
 Friday, December 10, 2021 

7:30 PM   Pre-Christmas Concert 
 

Saturday, December 11, 2021 
- - - - - - - - -  

            Sunday, December 5, 2021 
  9:00 AM     † Jerry DeFoney 
11:00 AM     † Rafael DeGuzman 
  7:00 PM    † Theresa Waters Sabbath 
                      

Monday, December 6, 2021 
12:05 PM     † Caridad Viernes    
 

Tuesday, December 7, 2021 
12:05 PM     † Christopher Mermer 
                                                                                              

    Wednesday, December 8, 2021 
IMMACULATE CONCEPTION of B.V.M. 

12:05 PM        The Parish Community 
  7:00 PM     † Jennifer Emmi 
                                                                       

 Thursday, December 9, 2021 
12:05 PM     † Mary Flanagan  
                                                                                                                                                                                   
              Friday, December 10, 2021 
12:05 PM     † Dr. Elmer Laffey 
                                                                                        

Saturday, December 11, 2021  
- - - - - - - - - - 

 

† = Deceased 

210 

Electronic Giving 
Just log on to our website,  

www.st-augustinechurch.com  
and click on: 

“Sign Up For Electronic Giving” 

 
 

Goal: $750,000 (Phase 1) To date: 
 

Pledges:212 Percentage: 105.8824% 
Amount Pledged: $794,117.68 
Pledges Received: $730,594.32 

In-Kind Gifts Received: $10,437.71 
Campaign Total Rec’d: $741,032.03 

Sacrificial Giving 
November 28, 2021 

 Number of Envelopes Used: 27 
Amount in Envelopes: $855.00 
Average $/Envelope: $31.67 

Electronic Giving: 43 
Amount Electronic: $1,203.00 
Average $/Electronic: $27.98 

Loose Money: $304.00 
Total Collection: $2,362.00 

 

 

MARK  YOUR  CALENDAR  NOW ! 

  Friday, December 10th   

7:30 PM  

 Concert to Celebrate the Season 

The Chamber Choir and the Filipino Choir will 
host their annual Pre-Christmas Concert to begin 
the Advent Season! Under the direction of Kim 
Barroso and featuring a wide variety of       
Christmas music. This Saint       
Augustine annual tradition is not to 
be missed!  

      Bring a friend if you  
       like sharing joy! 

 

         FREE Admission! (Free will offering) 

On Wednesday,  
December 15th, at the  

7:00 PM Mass,                         
we will celebrate the  
annual beginning of  

Simbang Gabi,  
the Novena of Masses, 

 in preparation for the Christ 
Child’s coming.  

 

All are welcome! 

Winter Sinulog  Feast of Santo Niño 
 

January 16th, 2022 
11:00 AM Mass 

All Are Welcome! 

Solemnity of the  
Immaculate Conception of the  

Blessed Virgin Mary 
 

Wednesday, December 08, 2021 
  
   

Mass will be Celebrated at: 
   12:05 PM & 7:00 PM for the Holy Day of Obligation 

St. Augustine Parish Giving Tree 
will be supporting the following  

organizations this year:  
Adeodatus, Merakey Care,  

The Gift of Life Family House,  
and Women of Hope 

 

Please donate GIFT CARDS for: 

CVS, RiteAid, Wawa, Walgreens,  
                              Acme, ShopRite, Walmart, Target, etc. 

 

Place gift cards in the collection basket in an envelope  
marked with the organization of your choice  

or drop off at the Parish Office. 
          

Your consistent generosity has brought and continues to 
bring joy to each of the organizations over the Christmas 
Season. 



 

 

 

    A word from Fr. Bill… 

 
 
Dear Parishioners: 
 

In discerning how to meet the pastoral needs of parishioners, our Parish Pastoral Council will be facilitating an  

evening entitled “Welcome Home for Christmas.” This is primarily an opportunity to reach out to Catholics who for 

one reason or another have not been active in the Church. Please see the enclosed flyer for more details. We want to 

have a forum to help people to comfortably return to the Church, maybe after a divorce, an abortion, a bad            

experience of any sort with the Church, or maybe just having drifted away. This will take place in the format of a 

“Theology on Tap” on Thursday, December 16th at “The Plough and the Stars,” an Irish Pub on Chestnut Street. 

There will be resources (e.g. where and when confessions are available, process for annulments, pastoral care after 

an abortion) available to help people at this stage of their journey. If you know some people whom you think would 

be interested in such a forum, please pass this information on to them. Please forward the enclosed flyer to as many 

people as possible. Share it on your social media. You also will find it on the homepage of our parish website. As 

members of the Church, it is important and even our responsibility to reach out to those who may feel alienated from 

the Church. This is a brand new endeavor for us. The Director of Evangelization of the Archdiocese of Philadelphia 

has called this effort “Trail Blazing” and “An exemplary initiative.” We would like as many parishioners as possible 

to be part of this effort. Everyone on our email list will be getting more information about this.  Please share this  

information with anyone whom you think might be interested, most of all, please pray for the success of this effort to 

reach out to our brothers and sisters. 

 

In my letter last week, I mentioned that at 7:00 PM Mass this Sunday we will be celebrating the Rite of Acceptance 

for our two Catechumens (April Bialas and Christine Rihn) and for our two Candidates (Carlos Rice and Gina 

Moore). April and Christine will be baptized, receive First Communion and be confirmed at the Easter Vigil on April 

16th. Carlos and Gina will be fully initiated into the Church on the Sunday after Easter, April 24th. During the Phase 

of Inquiry, they have met 11 times since September discussing things like how to use the bible, what is faith?, the 

Holy Trinity, who is Jesus?, Divine Revelation, their prayer life, Catholic Prayers and Practices, the Mass, the 

Church year, who shepherds the Church?, the Church as community, Mary, the Saints, heaven and hell, the             

sacraments in general and specifically the Sacrament of Baptism. I am very grateful to Patrick Lanza who joins us in 

these conversations. It has been a very humbling and encouraging experience to walk with Carlos, Gina, Christine 

and April on their Journey of Faith. Please continue to pray for them as the move into the next phase of the Rite of 

Christian Initiation of Adults. 

 

Have a safe and wonderful week. 

Fr. Bill 












